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e ACLU has maintained that some. of the problems involved in police-community rela-

ns could be solved by the creation of a Civilian Police Advisory Board. Members

of the public would be protected from police abuse and the patrolman would be protec-

ted from false charges of police brutality. The Philadelphia experience indicates that

of the 108 cases heard last year by the Police Advisory Board, 95 were settled to the

; satisfaction of the complainant without a hearing. In some of these cases, the com=

; plainant received an apology and did not wish to press charges. In other cases,

| police procedure was explained to the complainants and the citizen walked away with-
out haboring resentment. The Board, in these instances, has acted as a safety valve,
Eleven hearings were held; in six there was a decision for the complainant, and in
five for the policeman. Due process guarantees prevailed during the hearings, includ-
ing right to representation by counsel and the right to cross-examine. It should be
noted and emphasized that the Board's recommendations are presented to the Police

Y Director who has the sole authority to discipline policemen,

The ACLU does not believe that the police advisory board is a panacea for all of the
problems involving police-community relations., But we do believe it is a step in the
right direction,

We urge you to discuss the facts in this case with your neighbors and friends. You
are invited to call the office or "drop-in" to discuss the issue. Let the Mayor and
your councilmen know that you support the establishment of a police advisory board
in Newark.
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